Learning to Smoke 
by
Eyes Right 
Washington, D.C. – Women have been making considerable national and local news recently.  Shirley Hufstedler has been nominated to be the first Secretary of Education; Rosalynn Carter has just finished an official visit to Thailand; and, in a nearby Virginia suburb, four women were elected to form a majority on the city council.
While it is refreshing to see women making their presence felt in apparently increasing numbers, there are certain other trends which are not nearly so encouraging.  In most of the technical branches of government there are simply no women in positions above the secretarial level.  For example, in one branch of the Naval Sea Systems Command, there are nearly 200 engineers and managers – only one is a woman.  This distorted ratio is not unusual in the technical agencies of our government.  In spite of decades of affirmative action programs, men still make the decisions – women do the typing.

The imbalance in work assignments appears to be neither a contrived plan nor a sexist plot.  There are simply too few women who pursue engineering degrees in college, in spite of virtually unlimited employment opportunities in both the private and the government sectors.
An unrelated trend involving women on the East Coast is the high number of young women seen smoking.  During a recent visit to a large suburban shopping mall, I noted at least three times as many teenage girls with lit cigarettes as their male counterparts.  While this observation does not constitute a scientific study, it does provide support for recent government statistics which are showing a huge increase in lung cancer among women.

Perhaps someone should look into the possibility of hiring one of the advertising agencies which have sold cigarette smoking to women to entice these same young females to learn engineering and technical skills.
I thought you might like to know.
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